
Dear Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members 

of the House Health Committee, 


Thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.


 


My name is Franceska Abramczyk and I am currently a stay at home mother of 

two beautiful and healthy children. Although I left my corporate career to raise my 

children, I do plan to re-enter the working world when my children complete their 

education. 


The reason I support House Bill 248 is because I believe in the right of all people to 

make appropriate medical decisions without being discriminated against for 

making those decisions. Our health and our choice to make medical decision 

should lye in collaboration with our medical physicians and personal health 

specialist. This is a personal decision that should remain private and be made in 

accordance with our individual medical conditions, as always has been in the 

History of this Great Nation. This is what makes America the Land of the Free and 

of the Brave. Why do you think we have hundreds of thousands of people risking 

their lives and sadly the lives of their very young children each and every day, 

crossing our boards illegally (and also the ones that have been waiting patiently, 



doing the right thing to get into our country)? They are here to be FREE. The same 

reason my family  came here (legally) many years ago. We strived and suffered 

through unimaginable circumstance in order to have the ability to make our own 

choices without discrimination, or fear of job loss or not being able to send our 

children to school. You took an oath to represent the people and the people are 

speaking and asking you to NOT discriminate against our God given right to our 

own bodily autonomy and Religious Freedom. This is what our country stands for! 


We should never be persuaded or coerced into any medical treatment, including 

the Covid-19 vaccines, especially when they are only in EUA currently. People have 

different medical situations. Only a doctor and his/her patient can make medical 

decisions together.  

These need to be private decisions. Please allow us the right to make our own 

decisions, as we have always done in the past. Our constitutional rights are not 

suspended even in an emergency situation.  You took an oath to this constitution 

and we would appreciate it if you would uphold your oath and hear the people. A 

new virus (of which there are always viruses we live with) cannot and should not 

change our entire life, disseminate our liberties and the Constitution and take 

away our Patient Bill of Rights. 




I am NOT an anti-vaxer. My entire family has been vaccinated on schedule. I have 

always supported vaccines. However the government should not tie vaccinations 

to other privileges. It’s it outrageous to even suggest a vaccine passport in the 

21st century. We have Medical Rights in this country that need to be upheld and I 

am humbly asking you to continue to support those rights. 


Taking our right to medical freedom and bodily autonomy will do nothing to unite 

this country but only further the divide. The governors lottery is appalling and 

disgusting to say the least. 


AS you may or may not be aware, the latest CDC data shows, reported to VAERS 

(Vaccine Adverse Events Reporting System) 227,805 reports of adverse events 

following Covid-19 vaccination, including 4,201 deaths and 18,528 serious injuries 

between Dec 14, 2020 and May 14, 2021. These numbers are terrifying and they 

only increase daily and weekly. By the CDC’s own words, only approximately 1% of 

adverse events are reported. So that only tells me that these date points are 

much, much higher.


In the past, before a vaccine was FDA Approved (of which the Covid-19 is not and 

is only EUA approved currently) would undergo up to 10 years of testing. There 



was an inadequate testing period for something is now become very controversial. 

People have a right to be weary and concerned. It is not everyday, or ever, that the 

population as a whole has been mandated or demand to inject our bodies, and 

now, sadly our Childrens bodies (that are still developing and growing), with 

something we do not know the long term side effects for. This is completely 

insane to me. It makes us feel like human guinea pigs!


As you know, informed consent is required for any medical experiment or 

procedure and this includes the Covid-19 injection. More so when something is 

only approved for EUA status. It is clearly stated that individuals have the right to 

except or decline. Are you now going to vote against established law that has been 

in place for centuries? This would be working against the Law and The Nuremberg 

code for medical ethics standards and patient comprehension for informed 

consent. 


Are you aware that according to VAERS, the total deaths recorded due to vaccines 

in 2019 was 203, in 2018 was 119 and 2017 was 85? Since December 2020 

through May 14, 2021 the total number of deaths recorded is 4,201! We have had 

more deaths with this experimental vaccine within roughly 4 1/2 months, than all 



the vaccines currently available for the 15 year period between 1997-2013. Plus 

over 1,000 heart attacks and over 8 thousand hospitalizations. 


In 1986, 45 Million people were vaccinated for the Swine Flu, sadly 15 of those 

individuals died. The program was immediately halted because it was considered 

too risky. If you support vaccine mandates for which medical professionals, as well 

as the vaccine manufactures are NOT liable, you will be complicit in these injuries 

and deaths. How many people have to be injured and die or be permanently 

disabled before we stop this and allow informed consent and the Right of the 

Individual to make that choice?


The CDC is now investigating dozens of reports of Heart Inflammation in teenagers 

and young adults. What are we doing to our children? It has been statically 

proven that children, by and large, are not adversely effected by this virus.


Then there is the issue with the Blood Clots! I can go on and on. Please take the 

time, if you have not so already and do your own research. Anyone can and should 

pull the numbers I reference above. It’s truly frightening!


I do not even recognize our country at this time. Where are we headed if we 

cannot, at minimum have freedom over our own bodies?




All Americans have the right to Life, Liberty and the pursuit of Happiness. There is 

nothing that states these rights are only available to those vaccinated. Doing this 

would be UnAmerican. 


Therefore I urge you to VOTE YES on HB 248!!!


Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for 

and urgency of House Bill 248. 


Sincerely,


Franceska Abramczyk


Medina County Resident/U.S. Citizen 


6104 Triple Crown Dr


Medina, OH 44256


216-233-1309



